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The 16th Annual Country Fair  
 

They say that every picture tells a story - and when pictures speak louder than words 
- don’t interrupt. 

God Bless out Parents and Friends Association; Staff; Kids; Friends 

mailto:pa@wac.nsw.edu.au


 

    College Event Calendar - Term 3 

 

 College 

  

 Friday, 27 September   Last Day of Term 3 

               

 Primary 

  

 Monday, 23 September   Middle Formal Assembly 

  

 Secondary 

  

 Mon, 16 Sept - Mon, 23 Sept Year 11 Exams 

 Monday, 23 September   Middle Formal Assembly 

 Wednesday, 25 September   Senior Formal Assembly 

 Thursday, 26 September  Year 12 Graduation Assembly  
 Friday, 27 September           Talent Quest 
         Year 12 Formal (Evening)  
 

 

College Event Calendar - Term 4 

        

 College 

  

 Monday, 14 October   First Day of Term 4 

        P&F Meeting (Evening) 
 Saturday, 26 October   O Day 

 Wednesday, 30 October  14th Annual Golf Day or Ladies at the Green 
        High Tea 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 M
a

rk
 Y

o
u

r 
D

ia
ry

 

Please Note:  
A reminder to parents and grandparents; please  

DO NOT park in the designated “Staff Parking” Area in the corner 
near the Deakin Admin Building at any time. 

 

Thank you 



 

2019 Country Fair 
 

To the WAC Community 

 

Our sincere thanks to everyone involved in making the Fair such a wonderful event. To 
our P&F members who have tirelessly worked so hard all year to bring this event together; 

to the students who have gone above and beyond any College expectation and to the  
College staff who continue to amaze us with their dedication.  

 

Thank you also to all our performers and to all our families who attended to make it such a 
great day. We are blessed to have such a supportive College community which is a credit 
to the College for the culture that has been created. May we all continue to work together 

to keep our Community strong.  
 

A great result, all round congratulations and thanks for the hard work and cooperation 
from all. 

 

Mr Bill Norman 

P&F President 
 

Mrs Deirdre Fitzsimmons 

Country Fair Coordinator 

14th Annual Golf Day or Ladies High Tea at the Green High Tea 

 

Venue:    Camden Lakeside Country Club 

Save This Date:  Wednesday, 30 October 
Contact:     College Office - 02 4684 2577 



From the Deputy’s Desk 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Country Fair - A Great Community Event 
Our 2019 Country Fair was a great success in terms of building community and the early 
signs are that it will be a financial success too. 
  

The planning and organisation of the P&F laid the platform for a successful event. It was 
also the involvement of our other parent and family volunteers, College staff and students 
who contributed to such a successful day. The event had a great 'feel' and there were lots 
of happy people. 
 

A number of positive responses were received from a variety of sources. Here are a few from the Country 
Fair Facebook site: 
 

“Perfect weather and an awesome day! Massive thank you to all the organisers, teachers and  
volunteers for all their hard work and your awesome groundskeeper crew, they were working hard all 
day. ” 
  

 “Congratulations to the organisers. It was a wonderful day. Some great stalls and perfect weather.”  
 “Thank you for the opportunity to show my product.”  
 “Was a great day fantastic weather also.”  
 “We had a great day. ”  
 “Great time was had down at the Country Fair.. absolutely perfect day for it. ”  
 “Such a great day!”  
 “Was a great fair.” 
 

Congratulations and thank you to all involved. 
 

Duke of Edinburgh’s Award - National Gold Award Ceremony 

Last Friday two of our current students and two former students were presented their Gold Award at an 
event that marked the 60th Anniversary of the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award operating in Australia.  
 

Congratulations to Jade Grindrod (Year 12, 2017), Noah Sarkis (Year 12, 2018), Annaleise Forbes and 
Lilli Madden (both in our current Year 12), who received their Gold Award at the ceremony.  
 

The event was held at Sydney Town Hall where 400 young people from all over Australia were presented 
with their Awards in the presence of his Royal Highness, Prince Edward (the Earl of Wessex), the Premier 
of NSW and the Lord Mayor of Sydney. It was the largest Award event to be held outside of the United 
Kingdom. 
 

The Award recipients were placed in groups and met successful Australian citizens who acted as  
ambassadors for each group and introduced them to Prince Edward as he moved between each group 
during the event.  
 

Our students were hosted by Naomi Simson, founder of Red Balloon and one of the entrepreneurs on 
Shark Tank. Some of the other notables included Layne Beachley, Dawn Fraser, Kirk Pengilly,  
Jack Thompson, Deborah Hutton, David Campbell, Jeff McMullen, Indira Naidoo and Eddie Woo. 
 

Mr Ian Croger 
Deputy Headmaster 

Our Gold Duke of Ed grads meet Prince Edward 

 

 



Pastoral Care T-12  
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Last day of Term 

On Friday, 27 September the last day of Term 3, the College will have a House  
Fundraising Day that will be focused on supporting Mission Aviation Fellowship.  
 

Below is some information about this organisation that we are supporting - 
 

Mission Aviation Fellowship (MAF) is a Christian organisation that provides aviation services for  
people living in remote areas around the world. 

 

For over 70 years, MAF has been serving isolated people by using aircraft to bring in the essentials 
of life as well as medical care, emergency food, and Christian hope. 
 

Our purpose is to deliver practical and spiritual care to people in places of deepest human need.  
Every four and a half minutes, a MAF plane takes off or lands somewhere in the world. These flights 
enable crucial work by many aid and development agencies, missions, local churches and other  
national groups. 
 

MAF is serving the Church and communities in remote areas where flying is not a luxury, but a  
lifeline. maf.org.au 

 

The College has had a long standing partnership with MAF dating back to our involvement with MAF 
as part of our Arnhem Land Mission Trip. Students are asked to bring a gold coin to donate to the  
organisation that will be collected during Roll Call on Wednesday, 25, Thursday, 26 and Friday,  
27 September. The House Group that raises the most money will be announced later that day at the 
Talent Quest. 
 

Students in Years T-11 will be able to wear House Shirt and Sports PE Uniform. Students can 
choose to wear Sports PE Tracksuit Top and bottoms or College Sports Shorts. Students can wear a 
different hat and socks on the day as part of Crazy Hat/Socks element to the day. All other normal 
uniform guidelines apply. 
 

Another tradition that takes place on this day is the Talent Quest. This runs in the later part of the day 
with time details to be finalised in next week’s Waratah Weekly. This will involve students in Years  
5-11 both as performers and the audience and is always an enjoyable and encouraging way to finish 
the Term. 
 

Mr Liam Toland 

Director of Pastoral Care T-12 

 

 

Kids@Mac Narnia Party! 
 

Where: Mittagong Anglican Church 

When: Tuesday, 24 September 
Time: 3.30 pm - 5.00 pm 

Cost:  $3.00 per person 

Ages: 4 Years to Year 4 

http://maf.org.au/


Pastoral Matters - Junior Years T-4 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

World’s Greatest Shave 

Laura Carruthers took place in the World's Greatest Shave on Sunday.   
 

'Over the past few months I have been growing my hair so that I could eventually  
donate it towards making wigs for children who are suffering from cancer. As it got 
longer, I decided I wanted to do a bit more. I decided to take part in the World's  
Greatest Shave to raise money for cancer research. I set my goal at $2000.00 and my 
date as Sunday, 8 September. On Sunday, a few friends and family came to my house to watch the 
hairdresser shave my hair. My hair was sent to Sustainable Salons to make wigs and I am proud to say 
that I raised $2272.00 for cancer research'. 
 

It is wonderful to see such a display of understanding and maturity from one of our younger students. 
Well done Laura on looking outward and serving others.  

 

Mrs Lisa Maher  
Pastoral Care Coordinator T-4 



Teaching and Learning 7-12 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Naplan Results Arrive 

Naplan results were released to the College last week and we have been undertaking 
an analysis of these. A preliminary evaluation shows that a large number of students 
have had pleasing gains and in most areas the College continues to perform at levels 
equivalent to or above statistically similar schools and State averages.  
 

Naplan results are used in two main ways at the College: 
 

 Teachers use results to help them identify students who require greater challenges or additional 
support. 

 To identify strengths and weaknesses in teaching programs and to set goals in literacy and  
 numeracy. 

 

Parents are reminded that the Naplan results, while useful are only a snapshot at a particular time. 
There are a range of variables that can impact these results, such as your child feeling unwell on the 
day the tests were sat. The College reports provide greater detail your child’s progress throughout the 
year, taking into consideration multiple assessments. 
 

HSC Minimum Standards Tests 

This week some Year 10 students will be sitting their online HSC Minimum Standards Tests. Students 
master basic skills at different stages so there are multiple opportunities available for students to pass 
the minimum standard online tests, from Year 10 until a few years after Year 12. 
 

Wollondilly will provide those students required to sit the online tests with two opportunities in Years 10, 
11 and 12 to meet the minimum standards. The development of Literacy and Numeracy is embedded in 
all curriculum areas, and we have been working with students throughout Term 3 to develop specific 
skills related to the nature of the online tests. Students requiring to sit the online tests will undertake 
these during Week’s 8 and 9 of Term 3 during College hours. 
  

Mr Paul Burns  

Director of Teaching and Learning 7-12 

 

 

 

Year 10 2019 - Year 11 2020 

 

The Senior Uniform Shop is open this Term. 
 

All students in Year 10 2019 are required to try on a uniform and 
place an order at this time even if they are unsure of returning in  
Year 11 2020. 
 

Opening times:  Tuesdays  2.30 pm - 4.00 pm  
    Wednesdays  2.30 pm - 4.00 pm  
 

Where:   Deakin Administration Building 

 

Mrs Leanne Molluso 

Administration Assistant  



Performance News 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Country Fair 
Country Fair was a resounding success this year. Congratulations to our P&F for all of 
their organisation and for delivering an enjoyable day for everyone.  
 

Particularly I would like to acknowledge the efforts of our performers, stage crew, 
ensemble leaders, staff and parents who volunteered. They provided a full day's 

worth of quality entertainment for patrons of the fair. Please enjoy the photographs  
of the performances. 
 

Upcoming Events...  
 

Talent Quest 
The Talent Quest is set to be held on the last day of Term this year for students in Years 5-11. Students 
who would like to prepare an act for consideration will need to present their planned performance at 
lunchtime on Thursday 19 September for our selection panel in the Johnson Studio (note: change of 
date). Students should bring any required equipment or backing tracks. 
 

Musical BBQ 

In celebration of the efforts of all those staff and students involved in this year's College musical, We 
Will Rock You, a BBQ will be held at lunchtime on Friday, 20 September. Any student who performed, 
was part of stage crew, assisted with costume, played in the band or contributed to set design is invited 
to attend. At this time we will also officially announce the coming College musical, with those who were 
involved this year being the first to hear! 
 

MISA Drama PIP Day 

On Wednesday, 16 October our College will host the third annual MISA region Drama PIP Day 
(Playbuilding in Practice). This will involve a number of elective Drama students from our own College 
and other MISA region schools participating in workshops led by industry professionals. Students in 
Year 10 and Year 11 Drama will receive a permission slip for this event and should return them  
promptly to Mrs Talbot. 
 

O Day 

On Saturday, 26 October our College will host its annual O Day (Orientation and Open Day). Our  
College Strings, College Vocal, Junior Strings and Junior Choir students will be invited to perform at this 
event along with some soloists. Please return your permission slips as soon as possible to your  
ensemble leader or Mrs Talbot so that we can plan for this event. 
 

Stage Crew for End of Term Events 

Middle Formal Assembly   Monday 23 September  Joe, Liam Biggs, Brock, Michael 
 

Senior Formal Assembly   Wednesday 25 September Ewan Morris, Harry, Tom,   
             Georgie, Annie, Abby Cupitt 
 

Year 12 Graduation Assembly  Thursday 26 September  Annie, Ewan, Abby M 

 

Talent Quest     Friday 27 September   Joe, Liam, Brock, Brad 

  

Mrs Sarah Talbot 
Performing Arts Coordinator T-12  
 



Health and Physical Education Day 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

On Thursday, 12 September, a lunchtime handball competition was held as part of Health and 
Physical Education Day - promoting an active lifestyle. A small but enthusiastic and competitive 
group of students either contested the round robin competition or the “Challenge the Champ” 
competition, where students could walk up and play a teacher.  
 

A big thanks goes to the Year 11 House Captains who volunteered their time to help tally  
results as well as Mr Jones and PDHPE teachers who put their skills to the test. Prizes for the 
event were kindly donated by World of Sport. 
 

Year 7 Boys 

Caleb Boardman  1st Place  

Bailey Cahill  1st Place  

 

Year 8 Girls 

Cheyanne Allen  1st Place  

Agnes Abdelmalek 1st Place  

 

Year 8 Boys 

Jacob Croft   1st Place  

Joe Zervos   2nd Place 

Ben Napier   2nd Place 

 

“Challenge the Champ” Winners 

Dean Moss   Year 7 

Billy Godden  Year 7 

Mr Josh Hewitt 
PDHPE Coordinator  
 

Year 12 Chemistry Excursion to Sydney  
University 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Year 12 Chemistry students attended the Kickstart Program at the University of Sydney this 
Term. They participated in practical activities such as determining the sulfate content of  
fertiliser and analysing water quality using different titration techniques. It was both informative 
and enjoyable and the students are to be commended for their behaviour and willingness to 
participate. 
 

Inaugural HSC Science Extension Presentation Night 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

This year marks the first class to do the exciting new course HSC Science Extension. Students choose a  
research topic and write a report on their investigation. Last week they gave short presentations on their work. 
Such was the quality that each project has been entered into the NSW Young Scientist  
Competition.  
 

Their projects spanned the study of ant behaviour, using Daphnia to detect pharmaceuticals in our waterways, 
investigating the efficiency of rotating solar panels, genetic links to fingerprints, the effect of pH on the efficiency 
of luminol at crime scenes, the properties of honey and noise reduction in aircraft engines. 
 

Dr Andrew Eaton 

Science Coordinator 



Library News 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
  

Australian Reading Hour 
This Thursday, 19 September is Australian Reading 
Hour. This is an annual event where libraries, booksellers 
and publishers come together to promote the benefits of 
reading. Take the time that day to stop what you’re doing 
for one hour and pick up a book.  
 

In children, reading has been shown to help with identity 

information, setting them up for success in the future. 
 

A bedtime story six days a week can put your child  
almost a year ahead when they start school. In adults,  
reading has been shown to reduce stress by 68% more  
than listening to music, going for a walk, or having a cup of tea. (source:https://readinghour.org.au)  
 

Visit your closest library to pick up a book or just rediscover that book you have been meaning to read for so 
long. We have no shortage of libraries at the College - students are encouraged to borrow a book today and 
every day! 
 

Mrs Justine Colombo 

College Librarian 

 

Music and the Brain - Week 3 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

‘Oh dear…I forgot my instrument today. But I have my music!’ A phrase I hear in the  
classroom  when students don’t want to play their instrument or can’t play their instrument 
because the instrument isn’t physically at the College. The good news is; students don’t 
need a physical instrument to practice because we all walk around every day with an  
instrument we use every day. Our voice. 
 

Students can use a starting point, provided to them by another student or teacher and 
begin to practice their music by singing what they see. Sometimes it can be difficult for the 
Flute or Piccolo player to sing their very high, fast melodies or the Trombone/Tuba player to sing their very 
low, sustained melodies. But the point is, reading and recognising pitch and contour helps develop their 
sense of what the music will sound like. Students can also use this strategy when reading music for the first 
time and they don’t have their instrument in front of them. Sight singing is a skill that is assessed in the  
Music 2 course for the HSC, singing a melody not previously seen before an examiner with the starting note 
played for the student. 
 

However, another strategy is physically practising without the instrument, imitating the physical movements 
of playing their instrument. ‘Score reading away from one’s instrument enables the brain to form an  
impression of sound from the notation. This engages the musical imagination.’ (Griffin, 2017) Students who 
turn up to a rehearsal and say they’ll have to go home because they don’t have their instrument will no  
longer have an excuse. 
 

By utilising these strategies, students can prepare better for their actual performance as they visualise each 
note, its tone, speed and other specific musical details. Something we should always try to do before  
physically playing our music. 
 

Singing is not bad. We should be able to sing what we play (as instrumentalists). But we can always pat our 
legs as drummers, play piano on the desk or move our arms forward and backwards to imitate the slide of 
the Trombone. For any instrument, a method is possible. For the last Waratah of this term, we will look at 
the student who turns up with nothing. 
 

Griffin, M. (2017). Learning Strategies for Musical Success. Music Education World, Adelaide. 
 

Mr Lloyd Grant 
Acting Creative Arts and LOTE Coordinator 

 

https://readinghour.org.au/


Hices Debating - The Finals 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

The HICES debating competition has reached  
completion after an exciting Finals Series of debates. 
When teams reach the final series of debates they move 
into a knock-out competition with the top ranking schools 
in their division. This knockout competition continues 
throughout Term 3.  
 

Two of our teams, the Junior and Middle Years teams,  
progressed very well through the finals series The Junior  
team was knocked out in the semi-final by The Illawarra  
Grammar School who then went on to win the Junior  
competition.  
 

The Middle Years team made it all the way to the Grand Final which was held at UTS on Friday,  
6 September. They were given the topic - That the Government should pay for swimming lessons for 
every Australian Citizen. They drew the negative case. The team members: Hannah White,  
Shaun Parasher, Ben Napier and Annabelle Gibson, all from Year 8, argued very strongly but were  
narrowly defeated. They achieved the honour of being Runners Up in the HICES Chapman Cup  
Debating Competition for the Middle Years division. In addition to this, Shaun Parasher was named as 
Runner Up Best Debater for the  
finals series.  
 

I would like to congratulate all the students from Years 5 to 11 who were involved in the HICES  
Debating competition this year. I would also like to thank their coaches: Mr Matthews, Mr Davis,  
Mr van Netten as well as Mr Croger and Mr Clarke who assisted with transport throughout the year.  
 

Mrs Wendy Croger  
English Coordinator 
 

TAS News 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Year 12 Hospitality  
A huge congratulations to the Hospitality class of 2019 who worked so diligently, and 
effectively as a team at the recent Country Fair. The students worked in two shifts to  
prepare the delicious Nachos that were served on the day. This activity was a  
competency assessment as well as a compulsory service period for the  
students and it had them preparing food, serving the food as well as the 
clean at the end of the day. They did an amazing job and all who ordered the 
Nachos can agree they were delicious. 
 

Well done to Georgia Baker, Claire Buick, Zach Fleming, Blake Gaidzionis, 
Charlize Kerr, Dean Large, Stella Reid, Jade Tindall and Bronte Traynor. 
Thank you enormously for your efforts and hard work.  
 

Year 7 2020 - TAS taster day 

On Friday, 6 September, 60 students joined us here at the College for a ‘Taste of Year 7’. This was 
done to make the process in 2020 easier and less daunting. They joined the TAS department for a  
period and were involved in producing an edible food item up in the Banks kitchen. During their time at 
the College the students connected with oth-
ers, made new friendship groups, learnt about 
some basic food hygiene and food preparation.  
 

We hope they enjoyed their time in TAS and 
look forward to having them in our TAS  
classes in 2020. 



TAS News Continued  
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Year 12 Design and Technology 

Congratulations to Mr Madden and the class of 2019, who had their Design and  
Technology projects marked at the college by the NESA markers on Friday,  
13 September. Students have had to write their own design brief and come up with 
their own design problem and work towards a possible solution to their given idea. 
They started this process in Term 4 of 2018, and have worked on their projects all 
year. Projects are currently on display in the Flynn IRC and I would encourage you to 
all have a look at what they have created.  
 

Brianna Ollis  
My project aims to encourage families with young children to compost 
whilst informing them about the impact of food waste in an accessible 
manner. As such, a 100% biodegradable food scrap holder can be  
replicated through the utilisation of craft-like construction techniques such 
as making 'putty' and 'slime' out of common waste products such as 
shredded paper, cardboard and egg cartons, alongside 'bio-plastic' using 
starch and other household ingredients. It is designed to hold fruit and 
vegetable scraps before being buried in the backyard, prompting families 
to learn about the benefits of composting, form a fundamental habit and 
subsequently seek more permanent solutions 

 

Zara Luxford 

My project is a collection of children’s clothing for girls that are made 
from sustainable and recycled materials such as tablecloths and  
second hand clothing/fabrics that could replace a child's wardrobe 
and be worn throughout each season. This collection focuses on a  
minimalistic approach to life due to the reversible nature of the  
garments as well as the neutral colour pallet that makes each item 
easily wearable with each other.  
 

Riley Boon 

I created an ‘Electronic Kiosk Kit’ which is a DIY electronics and  
Internet-Of-Things project aimed at encouraging young people to 
explore the electronics and programming world. The project is 
Raspberry Pi based includes features such as an app controlled 
light, wireless phone charging, the weather, calendar  
synchronisation and Spotify integration.  
 

The system can be controlled using an app that I built for Andriod to 
change the music and adjust the brightness among other things. It 
was 3D printed and assembled, and all the programming is open 
source so it can be accessed and modified to suit the needs of the user.  
 

Mrs Kelly Evans 

TAS Coordinator 



 Secondary Sport 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

MISA Interzone Finals 

Congratulations to our Year 7/8 Netball side who competed this week at the MISA  
Interzone finals. After an undefeated season they started the day with another strong 
win against Thomas Hassall Anglican College. However, despite being well and truly in 
the match they couldn’t overcome St Pat’s which saw them finish in 2nd place. This is 
still a great achievement and testament to the depth of Netballers we have here at the 
College. Well done Girls! 
 

Term 4 MISA Trials 

In Week 9 we will be holding our Term 4 MISA Trials. Students MUST sign up for these trials from 
Wednesday - Friday of Week 8 if they wish to be involved. The options available are: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 4 Gala Days 

Next term we have several Gala Days, including Junior Basketball, Cricket and Year 7 Netball. Weather 
dependant, trials for Basketball will take place next week whilst the Cricket sides will be selected based 
off our current teams and Term 4 MISA side. Netball trials will occur early Term 4. Further information 
regarding sign ups and trials will be announced at Monday assemblies and in Daily Notices.   
 

Mr Mark Goldsbrough 

Secondary Sports Coordinator 
 

     

     

  

 

 

 

 

 

         

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

  

Upcoming Events 

 

Tuesday, 24 September  Term 4 MISA Trials 

Tuesday, 24 September  CIA Athletics    

Thursday, 24 October  NASSA Jnr Basketball Gala Day 

Monday, 28 October   NASSA Cricket Gala Day 

 

Girls Boys 

7-9 Softball 7-9 Indoor Cricket 
7-9 AFL 7-9 AFL 

7-9 OzTag 7-9 OzTag 

10/11 Volleyball 10/11 Volleyball 
10/11 Frisbee 10/11 Frisbee 



 Primary Sport 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

CIS Athletics 

On Thursday, 12 September the College had 13 athletes represent NASSA and the 
NSWCIS Athletics Carnival at Homebush: Ethan Brooks, Jacob Birta,  
Cienna Obakpolo, Callum Cassidy, Ashton Bielaczek, Kaitlyn Williams,  
Scarlett Frost, Alani Lindsay, Isabella Evans, Aillie Carroll, Holly Morgan, Heidi Jones 
and Kiah Evans. Students competed in a range of events and set new personal 
bests. 
 

Congratulations to Isabella Evans who qualified for the 100 m and 200 m finals. Isabella also finished 
3rd in the 800m. She will now compete at the NSWPSSA Championship in this event. 
 

House Leader Games 

Next Wednesday, during 3-6 College sport time, students will compete in House based competitions. 
House groups will be led through a range of activities by their Year 6 House leaders. The activities 
will focus on the strategies and skills students have been developing during College sport time. All 
students will need to wear their coloured House shirts.   
 

Term 4 Swimming 

As part of the Term 4 College sport program. Students in Years 5 and 6 will have the opportunity to 
take part in swimming lessons and squad training at Wollondilly Leisure Centre. Places in these  
programs are limited and notes should be returned as soon as possible. 
 

IPSSO Uniforms 

The winter IPSSO season has now concluded and uniforms must be returned. Students who fail to 
return their uniforms will be unable to compete in the summer competition. 
 

Australian Martial Arts Championship 

Congratulations to Elisabeth Randall who finished 3rd in her age division at the Australian Martial Arts 
State titles. Elisabeth will now compete at the National Titles in November at Port Macquarie. 
 

Mr Stuart Houweling  

Primary Sport Coordinator
  

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

Wednesday, 25 September Years 3-6 House Leader Games 

 



Family Chapel Survey 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Thank you to all those families who completed the Family Chapel survey to give us 
your preference evening for Family Chapels in 2020. The outcome was that in 2020 
we will have Family Chapels on two Thursdays evenings and one Friday evening. 
 

Mrs Rhonda Hay 

Headmaster’s Secretary  
 

Applications For Enrolment 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Applications continue to pour in for 2020 and beyond across all year groups, but  
especially our entry years of Transition, Kindergarten, Year 7 and Year 11. All current 
College families looking to enrol siblings for the coming years are encouraged to do 
so without delay to avoid disappointment.   
 

Application packs are available from the College Office or from the College website. 
 

Students Leaving at the End of 2019 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

If your child will not be attending the College in 2020, please give written notice by the end of Term 3 
so that your bond may be returned and to avoid Term 1, 2020 fees and charges, as per the Terms 
and Conditions of Enrolment. 
 

Mrs Kristy Biddle 

Development Officer 
 

Information from the College Nurse 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mrs Sally Lloyd  
College Nurse  
 

 

 

 

 

 
Whooping Cough  

 

We have had three confirmed cases of Whooping Cough in our Col-
lege.  
 

Children receive their immunisation for Whooping Cough from six weeks of age with 
course completion at four years of age. The booster is then given in Year 7. Although 
the vaccination is not 100% effective, immunised children are less likely to catch it.  
 

Adults can also be given the Whooping Cough Booster with their Tetanus vaccination 
or on its own. For more information please consult your GP. Please see below link on 
Whooping Cough by Sydney Children's Hospital. 
 



Community 
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 Wollondilly Cares 

From time to time, families undergo trauma such as severe or terminal illness. There are short 
term support structures in place at the College to assist families during these times. The 
WACCares Program  offers practical support such as meals for families. Please contact Mrs Hay at 
the College, to assist. Confidentiality will be respected when requested. 

 

 School Holiday Football Clinics 

 Week 1 - (Monday, 30 September - Thursday, 3 October) 
 Week 2 - (Tuesday, 8 October - Thursday, 10 October) 
 Cost - $95.00 per person  
 More information, visit www.footballsouthcoast, email office@footballsouthcoast or call 4285 6929 

 

 Southern Highlands Touch Football - Junior Nominations Now Open 

 Where: Ironmines Oval Mittagong 

 When: Monday, 14 October - Monday, 9 December 
 Cost:  $25.00 per player 
 For more information please email southernhighlandstouch@gmail.com or call Kelly on  
 0417 269 741 

 

 The Y Vacation Care 

 Spring 2019 School Holiday Program 

 Website: ymcansw.org.au/picton 

 When: Monday, 30 September - Friday, 11 October  
 

 Social, non contact AFL 9’s 

 Where:  Hannaford Oval, Broughton Street, Wilton 

 When:  Wednesdays - Competition starts Wednesday, 23 October.  
    Matches played at 5.30 pm till 6.30 pm  
 Duration:   Nine weeks 

 Cost:   $350.00 per team 

    Free come and try evening on Wednesday, 16 October 
 Register at: http://afl9s.com.au/venues/nsw 

 For more information please contact Joshua O’Riordan on 0425 458 423 or email  
 joshua.oriordan1@gmail.com   

 

 Mittagong RSL Disco 

 Where: Mittagong RSL - Bessemer Street, Mittagong 

 When: Saturday, 28 September  
 Time: 4.00 pm to 6.00 pm 

 Ages: Up to 14 years 

 Cost:  $5.00 per person 

 All money raised goes back to the children in the Southern Highlands community. For more  
 information, please contact Sandra on 0412 321 555. 
  

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

  

  

 
 

Please note that the above is a service to the Community and items advertised do not necessarily  
carry the endorsement of the College. The College tries to be selective with what is advertised but cannot 

take responsibility. Please look into events advertised carefully. 



P&F  
 

 

Clothing Pool 
 

The Clothing Pool has a variety of good quality used clothing for sale at reasonable  
prices. Also available for purchase is a selection of new socks and ties! 
 

Opening Hours 

Monday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Tuesday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

Friday  7.45 am - 8.30 am 

 

Location 

White Cottage - side windows opposite FLOWERS Canteen. 
 

If you can spare an hour in the morning to volunteer at the Clothing Pool, please contact 
Melissa on 0415 402 013. It is a great way to meet other parents and save a few dollars. 
 

The Clothing Pool is part of the P&F with all funds raised going towards the College. 
 

Mrs Melissa Whishaw 

P&F Clothing Pool Coordinator 
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…friendraising and fundraising 

Diamond Sponsor 
Bradcorp 

 

Double Gold 

Hume Building 

Simec Mining 

Stanton Dahl Architects 

 

Gold Sponsors 

Anytime Fitness Tahmoor 
Best Practice Commercial &  
Accounting Services 

Carpenter Partners Real Estate 

Hills Commercial Cleaning (QUEDOS) 
Ken Shafer Smash Repairs 

Kwik Kopy Macarthur 
Narellan Pools 

Nu-era Homes 

Taverner Landscapes 

Top Quality Homes   

Silver Sponsors 

Abode Property 

Boral Operations Maldon  
BPB Earthmoving 

Lowes 

Cornerstone 

Flight Centre Camden 

HairBomb 

Little Elves Childcare 

Little Elves OOSH 

Mittagong Auto Tech 

Mowbray Park Farmstays 

Natural Services Pty Ltd 

Pinnacle Tax & Accounting 

Tahmoor Garden Centre 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to our Diamond, Double Gold, Gold and Silver Sponsors shown above. We also 
thank our Bronze Sponsors who will be advertised on the College website on the Sponsors’ 

Page along with the above. If you would like to sponsor the College, please  
contact Mr Bill Norman (P&F President) or Mrs Deborah Cook in the College office. 



P&F …friendraising and fundraising 
Term 3, 2019 

 

 

Our Country Fair - Thank you to all 
 

A huge thank you to everyone who helped out before, during and after the big day. 
There are too many people to mention everyone’s name individually. 

 

We would like to thank the sponsors, the P&F, the parents & friends who  
donated their time, the staff, the Wollondilly Church, the students and  

the Country Fair Team who made it all possible. 
 

A very special thank you to the team of helpers who assisted with set up, worked  
tirelessly throughout the day and stayed behind until we had packed up. Wherever 
there was a job to be done, you materialised from nowhere and ensured all was ok. 

 

A final thank you to everyone who came to support us on the day and made it the  
success it was. 

 

Wollondilly Anglican College P&F Association 

____________________________________________________________________ 

 

Casey’s Toys (Shopping Fundraising Night)  
Date and Time to be confirmed  
(Sometime in November) 
 

Come along and enjoy a night out with your friends  
and do some Christmas shopping.  
Nibblies and drinks supplied. 

__________________________________________________________________ 

 

Business Directory 

 

Hume Building is a local Custom home builder in the Wollondilly area. We work with 
our clients to help them create the home of their dreams. 
 

It’s never too early or too late to have a conversation with us! 
 

Website:   www.humebuilding.com.au 

Facebook:    https://www.facebook.com/HumeBuilding/ 
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http://www.humebuilding.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/HumeBuilding/


Wollondilly Anglican Church 
 

Everybody is welcome to attend our Service on Sunday at 9.00 am. We would love to see your family 
there. 
 

Facebook@christchurchwollondilly  
www.christchurchwollondilly.com  
PO Box 43, Bargo 

Reverend Stephen Swanepoel 
 

LEARNING - LOVING - LIVING  

Headmaster Happenings 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

September  
 

Friday, 20   Musical Lunch and Announcement of 2020 Musical 
  Annual Visit from the Financial Auditors 

  Middle Chapel 
  Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 

  Musical Thank you lunch and announcement of the 2020 Musical 
Monday, 23  Middle Formal Assembly 

    Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 

Tuesday, 24  Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 

Wednesday, 25 Senior Formal Assembly 

    College Executive Meeting 

  Year 12 v Staff Oztag 

  Year 11 Morning Tea for Year 12 

  Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 

Thursday, 26  Year 12 Graduation Assembly 

    Student Enrolment Interviews 2020 

    Staff Meeting 

    Rural Fire Service Graduation of Cadets 

    Angus Taylor visit and STEM Award Presentation 

Friday, 27   Talent Quest 
    Middle Chapel 
    (Evening) Year 12 Formal 
Saturday, 28  German Speaking Tour Departs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mittagong Anglican Church 

 

Contact: Children's Minister Rochelle Fussell, 0439 455 005 or rf@mittang.com.au. All leaders in  
Follow and Kids@Mac have Working With Children Checks, and are trained in accordance with Safe 
Ministry Guidelines. All our groups run during school Terms. 
 

Children in K-4 are welcome to attend Kids@Mac: a fun afterschool club at Mittagong Anglican Church. 
When:  Runs every Tuesday 

Time:  3.30 pm - 5.00 pm. 
Cost   $3.00 per Week/$20.00 per Term (with family discounts). 
 

Come along for games, craft, songs, afternoon tea, stories and more! This term our theme is “The Lion 
the Witch & the Wardrobe” so join us in a Narnian adventure. 
 

http://www.christchurchwollondilly.com
mailto:rf@mittang.com.au


 

Prayer Points 

 

 

We Thank God: 
 

 For our wonderful community at Wollondilly and for all their efforts at the Fair 
 For the amazing calibre of staff presenting at interviews for positions in 2020 

 For the Property team, Office team, Staff, Parents and Students who worked so hard behind the 
scenes to support the Country Fair 

 For our wonderful Parents’ and Friends’ Association who voluntarily ran an event for 5000 people 
on site.  

 

 We Ask God: 
 

 That we might not grow complacent with each other and begin to think that building community is 
someone else’s job 

 For speed in the provision of the second entrance for the College 

 That He will give us wisdom over the staff appointments for 2020 

 

 

Psalm 127:1 Unless the Lord builds the house, its builders labour in vain. 
 

Excellence, Endurance, Eternity. 
 

Pretend Headmasters 

Pretend Headmasters - Matilda Lucaci (KJ) and Jacob Macdonald (KJ) are assisting our  
Office Staff with the finalisation of our student awards for next week’s  

Formal Assemblies. 


